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J.A.G. English Yellow Labrador Retriever
“Service Therapy Dog”
July 4, 1994 - October 1, 2010 Passed Away Friday 5:26PM

Wandering that morning lost; his incredible life journey began that day rescued...
Swimming grunting echoed many ponds; tossing a bumper/float to fetch was his
favorite activity. Constant companion JAG loved the truck’s front seat with his
nose into the wind. JAG loved Spanish Bay running with Rommel (2-2001) looking
for golf balls or dune digging. UPS copy centers too always were a sure bet for
treats or making customers laugh.

JAG loved to volunteer with his embroidered green vest, a badge to serve. His
service touched thousands of patients, families and hospital staff, JAG loved to
play or just hang out with patients/nurses or children.

Kathy (my sister) and | would volunteer sometimes together with Bear and JAG;
patients and staff were delighted have two Therapy Dogs!!

Dedicated to “Bear” Australian Shepherd (April 3, 2010)..... JAG’s Buddy.
Dedicated to “Barbara Babcock” our friend passed away in JAG’s presence.

oo Memorial for “Bear” and “JAG” to be Announced *******

Organizations
Community Hospital of Monterey Peninsula®,

Therapy Dog Program 2003 - 2008 (JAG Retired)

Therapy Dogs International, License 030318, TDIAOV, TDIEVA.
2003 “Canine Good Citizen”, Certificate.
2004 *CHOMP's Top Dog, JAG
2004-2008 CHOMP’s Cancer Survivors’ Day Event, Volunteer Team
2007 Sam Karas Rehabilitation Center, Salinas
2006-2008 SPCA Member of Monterey County #6906
Veterinarians ‘
Drs Wilson, Chung, Monterey Animal Hospital, Monterey

Brianne, Holly, Jamie, Jordan, especially Kyle...Thank You All.
Dr Annette Richmond, Natural Veterinary Therapy, Pacific Grove
Dr Leori Bolden (retired), Berryessa Animal Hospital, San Jose
Publications
2005 Carmel Pine Cone Front Page “Compassionate Canine”
Auxiliary Publication Currents CHOMP*, Numerous Articles/Photos
Myrick Photographic, Monterey (JAG’s Individual Patient Photo)

Memorial Donations Email: philandjag@gmail.com
Phil Clark, 5100 Coe Ave, Suite 204, Seaside, CA 93955
J.A.G. (Judge Advocate General, our favorite TV program ‘96)

e Memorial for “Bear” and “JAG” to be Announced ********
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The Life Saver

Newsletter of Josephine Kernes Memorial Pool
A Swim and Exercise Program for Disabled Children and Adults
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HARDEN FOUNDATION CHALLENGE!!

The economy has hit everyone hard this year, including the foundations that fund services for
Kernes Pool. We are fortunate that the Harden Foundation has approved a matching grant of
$10,000. We would like to extend a heartfelt THANK YOU to them for this wonderful opportu-
nity. Harden Foundation has supported Kernes Pool’s services for 8 years by challenging us to
raise twice as much money. Last year was also a difficult year for many major donors because of
the economy but our supporters - YOU - sent in contributions of $5, $10, and $25 to make up the
difference. So many of you donated more than once to help with this matching grant and we had
many of you who renewed your support to assist in making sure we reached our goal. WHAT AN
AMAZING GROUP KERNES POOL HAS AS IT’'S CLIENTS, DONORS AND SUPPORTERS.

So, again this year we pass this challenge on to you - our clients, supporters, and donors. Begin-
ning today, we will receive a match for every dollar you donate up to $10,000. That means $20,000
for operating expenses! With costs rising, we raised fees this year and the average cost has risen to
$1800 per client to provide the amazing warm water exercise benefits that all of our clients receive.
With your generous donations being matched by Harden Foundation, we will be able to cover the
annual cost over already low fees charged to our clients for up to 15 people. Your support is going
to be more important this year because of reduced funding. What a great way to start calendar
year 2009. Please use the enclosed envelope to make your year end matching donation today.

WE APPRECIATE YOUR CONTINUED CARING AND SUPPORT.
THANK YOU.
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Pumpkins Invade Xernes Pool

<3

Walking into the pool the week of Halloween was a strange sight.
There were pumpkins tloating in the pool amongst the clients

and instructors. Ingmar. trying to come up with fun and inventive
ways to assist clients. had tilled the pool with those big orange
vegetables to celebrate rhe season. The unique thing about rhose
pumpkins was that the clients used them to do exercises. Ingmar
had Helen, who is recovering from a stroke try and grab the stem
to help with dexterity in her hand and tingers. The children used
them as float boards kicking their way across the pool while hold-
ing on. Clients used them to help with balance as they did their
walking laps across the pool. It created a tun, testive atmosphere
while creating opportunities for difterent kinds of exercise.
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Spring cleaning in November

We apologize to those of you who have had to endure a week without the daily sessions in the pool. New laws and
rules govern our facility at times and that, along with an annual maintenance were the reasons the pool was closedin
November.

First, asa“commercial” pool we arerequiredto havean automatic chlorinator system. We had oneinstalled last year
and it is run by a computer reading the balance of chemicals in the pool and adding chlorine when needed. The
computer, as we all know, can be temperamental and decided to give out totally so we were required to close the
pool until we got the new part.

While we were waiting for the part to arrive and be installed, we also took the opportunity to comply with a new
Pool and Spa Safety Act—the Virginia Graeme Baker Pool and Spa Safety Act. This meant installing a safety vacuum
release system that will automatically turn off if anything blocks the filter in the pool. Italso required that we install
an “unblockable” drain cover in the pool to avoid suction hazards. These were successfully installed.

We also took advantage of this downtime to drain the pool, power-wash the decks and walls, and the staff spenttime

doing a thorough cleaning of all the pool equipment. We would like to thank all of our clients for their patience while
we took care of these responsibilities.
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2008 Swim-a-thon

THANK YOU ALL for your participation, generous support and donations to make this year’s Swim-a-thon a huge
success. We collected $14,000 in donations! Because of our community supporters, staff and board we exceeded
expectations for this year’s event.

Patullo Swim Center was a great venue for the event with staff and clients swimming laps and guests cheering
them on. In the small pool, there were about 15 children, both clients and siblings, enjoying their extra time in the
water while sharing activities with each other as their parents watched. We had almost 100 people in attendance
on a warm, sunny afternoon. Volunteers set up tents to provide shade and the BBQ sent wonderful smells of ham-
burgers and hot dogs being grilled. Many people brought their favorite side dish or desert. There was plenty of
food to go around and great conversation among staff and guests.

We had a wonderful D), Tom Gomez, playing an eclectic mix of music as a great background for the event. The
raffle brought in close to $100 and we had gift certificates as prizes from Bistro 211; Jeffery’s Grill & Catering; CJ
Bradbury, CMT of Esalen Institute and Stephen Hekhuis, CMT along with an Italian themed Basket.

" " 2" 3T 8RB N

i | All of the staff attended and most of them swam their laps at Patullo. Thank you to Linda, Ingmar, Dolores, Irving,
P y 8 8
= Calvin, Natasha, Jewle, and Serena. Serena won a massage for swimming the most laps of any instructor. Con-
gratulations.
-
- We also had all of our board members attend and each one volunteered to help with some part of the event.
L Kernes Pool is very fortunate to have board members who care so passionately about our program and clients.
' Thank you to Wayne, Marsha, Trish, Margaret, Larry, Stella and Phil.
E We would also like to thank our clients and supporters who swam laps and col- Iri Honor of
lected money for the Swim-a-thon. First, to Arlala who has raised over $4,500 Mamvella Potermman
this year. She puts her heart and soul into this event in Memory of her daughter Kathleen Tucker
Wendy. Wayne and Marsha, our board members swam laps and got donations
for their efforts. Then we had Michael L., Joe, Christopher, Tammy, Nicole and In Memory of
Debbie C. collect donations for their efforts. This is especially important because Bob Brownlee
these clients found a way to help support Kernes Pool and go that extra mile. Vickie Carder
Beth Cunningham
Emily Fuh
THANK YOU TO EVERYONE WHO PARTICIPATED TO MAKE i
THIS YEAR’S EVENT A HUGE SUCCESS. NEXT YEAR WILL BE Les Golding
EVEN BETTER!!! Andis mannas

Laura Herrgott
Doris McBride

Frances A "Toni” McHale
John Podrasky
Wendy Sheppard
Donald Simmons
Shannon Smith
Fran Summers

Jessica West
Ruth Young

These donations were made
between August 15 and
November 21, 2008. Thank
you to all the families that
requested “in memory”
donations be made to
Kernes Pool.




Staff
Debbie Trent, Executive Director
Linda Gomez, Office Manager
Ingmar Ostlund, Aquatic Director
Sahlee Rentfrow, Bookkeeper
Instructors
Jewle Gaskins Serena Hoke
Irving McKinney Dolores Rosales
Calvin Whitmore Natasha Yonan
Volunteers
Erna Morris
Nancy Raven
Karen Rovente

Board of Directors
Wayne Trout, President
Marsha Zeitlin, Vice President
Patricia Ishizuka, Secretary/Treasurer
Margaret Chung Phil Clark
Stella Lauerman Larry Reierson

Josephine Kernes Memorial Pool
15 Portola Avenue — Monterey, CA 93940

Phone: (831) 372-1240 FAX: 372-3140
Admin Email: office@kernespool.org
Pool Office Email: admin@kemesgool.org
www.kernespool.org

Hours: 8 AM to 6PM Monday thru Thursday
8 AM to 5PM Friday
Doctor’s referral required to utilize services

Thank You!

We acknowledge the following for their major support during the last
three months. All of the following have provided financial assistance
or In-Kind donations of good and services allowing Kernes Pool to
stretch our dollars and utilize them toward services to the clients.

Thank you to Children’s Miracle Network for their continued support

with a $16,000 donation. We also appreciate the time spent produc-
ing a segment for the CMN special that ran in November showcasing

our program.

We appreciate Saf Keep Self Storage, Del Rey Oaks, for the dona-
tion of 6 months of storage space which allows us to use that funding

for programs.

All American Mailing continues to give us a discount for processing
and mailing our newsletter and we appreciate their great work.

We thank our board member Margaret Chung for sponsoring Patullo
swim Club for our Splash Event.

Our sincere appreciation goes to Ron at Colby Pools who has given
his time to help us through sitations each time we call. He is always
ready to donate some of his time to help us keep the pool running
smoothly..

Thank you to Ryan Ranch Printers who help me through each
newsletter so patiently and also discounts our printing.

Our sincere appreciation also goes to Nancy Knapp for working tire-
lessly to obtain donations for our Swim-a-thon raffle.

Thank you to these people who donated gift certificates to the Swim-
a-thon raffle:

Jeffery’s Grill and Catering, Mid Carmel Valley Center
Bistro 211, Crossroads, Carmel

cJ Bradbury, CMT of Esalen Inst. 2008 Swim-a-thon
Stephen Hekhuis, CMT, Massage & Energy Release
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